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FOR YOUR INFORMATION 
                   By Mayor Kayce Munyeneh 

Call 301-773-8360 to contact the Mayor 

           Message from the Mayor   
 
 

What A Year! 2022 started with the promise of seeing each other and returning to 
“normal” life. Cheverly returned to normalcy for the most part. With most folks  
vaccinated and boosted, we got together for more gatherings and events. Town staff 
helped facilitate fantastic resident appreciation events and we got a taste of what I 
hope will turn into a concert series for the town in Town Park. I would love to see 
excited residents and town visitors rocking out at the American Legion one day, 
snapping their fingers to jazzy tunes in town park at the next, and maybe even  
listening to musicians over in Boyd Park to finish up the week. We also got to see 
our youth engage with each other in a meaningful way with the implementation of 
the youth coordinator and planned activities for our tweens and teens. Everyone 
from all walks of life had something to do in Cheverly!  
 
We also worked with you more to bring rich experiences and provide wellness  
resources to the community. With the help of CPRC, Cheverly Village, the Planning 
Board, Cheverly Rec Council, and the Green Infrastructure Committee, we were 
able to hold blood and vaccine drives, holiday parades, petting zoos, learn about  
upcoming development sites, and we got a win in getting the District of Columbia to 
agree to only bring electric vehicles to the Claybrick Road site.  
 
I must brag a bit on our team. We accomplished a great deal last year. We went from 
storming, norming, to performing! It is now possible to walk Cheverly Avenue from 
end to end on…sidewalks! In fact, we put down almost a million dollars’ worth of 

asphalt and concrete throughout town. We successfully tackled water and sewage 
issues on several problem streets and the fear of flooding has subsided. The          
infrastructure improvements have really been unmatched, and we received notable 

recognition and praise throughout Prince George’s County for our efforts. Let’s not 
forget the completion of Woodworth Park, our first accessible park for all in town. 
We are not just getting work done, we are being thoughtful and inclusive every step 
of the way. The most incredible part about our town improvements is that our staff 

managed to secure several grants to cover a large portion of the costs. 
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We also trekked through a budget cycle and allocated American Rescue Plan Act funds long before any of our 
neighboring municipalities did. A large part of being able to be nimble and quickly tackle projects is due to 
having done the work of formulating a Strategic Plan. The Strategic Plan helped us to identify competing inter-
ests and remind us of priorities. With community input, we know where to put our money and our minds for 
2024.  
 
We also completed the process to secure funds for the William Eley Public Works Building. We have a 
groundbreaking to look forward to! I want to thank Council for their cooperation in using some of the ARPA 
funds to offset the costs for this building. Typically, you save for a big project like this. Unfortunately, we 
haven’t really saved as a town. We have had savings because of employment positions that have gone unfilled. 
Addressing the expenses of the new building has made us take a hard look at previous practices and town fi-
nances. I am so thankful that Mayor and Council were able to agree to budget for projects in the future and 
outline specific budget requirements for the future. These agreements led to the town receiving an excellent 
credit rating and securing a great interest rate for the future construction.  
 
Now, everything has not been perfect in the last year. In life, you have to take the bitter with the sweet. We 
paid tribute to previous staff members we lost with tree plantings and unfortunately, we lost Officer Bakker 
who is still in all of hearts and minds. Still, I am grateful for the leadership in Chief Miller and Town Adminis-
trator Galloway in getting our staff access to the employee assistance program and ensuring each staff person 
knows that their health and safety is critical to the success of the town. It is important to me that we not just be 
mission focused, but people focused.  
 
I never want you to forget how much our staff works for Cheverly and the pride they take in serving our town. 
It is truly remarkable, and I choose to start off every year in reflection and with gratitude. I hope you will join 

me in doing the same. Welcome to 2023!  

Government Meetings & Worksessions  

 COUNCILMEMBERS UPDATE  
WARD 4: COUNCILMEMBER JOSEPH DALAKER 

 

                        Greetings neighbors!  My website, DalakerPublicAffairs.com, provides additional context                 
                 round issues  before the town, reminders and debriefs of town events, and links to various   
  resources on other websites.  At  the bottom of the homepage you can sign up to receive my 
  updates by e-mail DalakerPublicAffairs.com/ #contact ).  The QR code shown here takes 
  you to that page as well. Hope you find it helpful in staying up to  speed!    
 

WARD 6 : COUNCILMEMBER AMY FRY 
 

Cheverly neighbors, I encourage you to use this link https://linktr.ee/FryWard6 or  
the QR Code to find ways to receive regular updates from me. I have a variety of  
ways I can be reached or deliver updates and want to ensure that I am accessible  
and communicative.      

Thursday, January 12, 2023    8:00 pm                    Town Meeting 
Thursday, January 26, 2023    7:30 pm               Worksession 
 

Thursday, February 9, 2023    8:00 pm                    Town Meeting 
Thursday, February 23, 2023   7:30 pm               Worksession 

https://linktr.ee/FryWard6
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Meeting Agendas are updated on the 
Town website:  www.cheverly-md.gov 
and virtual meeting information will 
be posted online in News &  
Announcements.  If you have  
questions, please call the Town Hall.   
 
 

Town Meetings are broadcast LIVE 
on Comcast 71 & Fios 35.  They are  
re-broadcast every day at 7:00 am, 
1:00 pm, and 7:00 pm.  Meetings can 
also be viewed on the town’s website 
at www.cheverly-md.gov.  
 

ACTIONS TAKEN 
 

 

Town Meeting - December 22, 2022 
 Motion to approve the grant request from 

Police Chief's Advisory Board made by 
CM McCann. 2nd by CM Dalaker.           
Approved unanimously. 

 
 Move to accept Mr. Galloway’s             

recommendations for employee bonus’ 
made by CM Dalaker. 2nd by CM Nettles. 
Approved unanimously.   

 
 

GET ALERTED! 
 

Would you like to receive Town updates in real time?  
If so, subscribe on the Town website to receive an 
email sent directly to you when News and  
Announcements are posted.   
 

Signing up is easy. Simply visit cheverly-md.gov.  Go 
to the brown banner where you see  Home,  Public 
Safety, Public Works, Administration, Board of  
Commission, and Subscribe. 
 

Click “Subscribe…”  and fill in the necessary  infor-
mation.  
 

RESIDENTIAL BUSINESS LICENSES 
 

If you are currently operating a  
business out of your home, you  
are required to obtain a Town 
 Residential Business License. 
 

Home occupations are under (Chapter 9 of 
Town Code)  and (subtitle 27 of the Prince 
George’s County Code) and do not include 
any retail business or trade, etc. 
 

Town Residential Business Licenses are          
issued annually for the Fiscal Year (July 1 to 
June 30).  Please call the Town Clerk at  
301-773-8360 or stop by the Town Office to 
pick up an application form.  
 

The yearly business license fee is $20. 

 THE TOWN:  NEWS & ANNOUNCEMENTS 
Town Hall 301.773.8360 Monday - Friday, 9 a.m.  - 5 p.m. 

Police Department                   

Emergency 911   

Non-Emergency 301.352.1200   

Administrative Office 301.341.1055 Monday – Friday, 9 a.m. - 5 p.m. 

Public Works 301.773.2666 Monday - Friday, 7:30 a.m. - 4 p.m. 



4 

 

TOWN OF CHEVERLY 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

REGARDING LOWERING THE VOTING AGE TO 16 YEARS 
 

Notice is hereby given that on January 25, 2023, the Council of The Mayor and Town Council of Cheverly 
(the “Town”) will hold a public hearing to receive resident testimony on amending Article V section § C-18.1. 

- Registration of Voters to lower the voting age in the town to age 16 years old.  
 

This Public Hearing of the Town Council will be an in person and virtual meeting. Anyone interested in  
listening to the meeting or providing public comments will be able to participate by attending in person or via 
Zoom. You do not need a participant code. If you want to join the meeting virtually, click on the link to join 

the Zoom Meeting:  
 

When: Jan 25, 2023, 07:00 PM Eastern Time (US and Canada) 
Topic: Public Hearing - Lowing Voting Age 

 
Please click the link below to join the webinar: 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84175409907 
 

Or One tap mobile :  
    US: +13017158592,,84175409907#  or +16465588656,,84175409907#  

 
Webinar ID: 841 7540 9907 

 
    International numbers available: https://us02web.zoom.us/u/kcbBcoEY2W 

 
If you have comments for the Council, please email them to the Town Clerk at grichards@cheverly-md.gov 

 THE TOWN:  NEWS & ANNOUNCEMENTS 

JOIN THE MEETING 
Monday, Jan 23, 2023 

6:00 PM  
  

https://CWPCheverlyStakeholderMtg.eventbrite.com 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84175409907
https://CWPCheverlyStakeholderMtg.eventbrite.com
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 CHEVERLY YOUTH  EVENT 

Email Yvonne White at ywhite@cheverly-md.gov for volunteer opportunities,  
to sign up for events or if you have questions.  

 

Please like the "Cheverly Youth" Facebook page or find us on the  
Town website  to stay up to date about the latest news and events for  

middle and high school aged youth in the community.   
FACEBOOK WEBSITE 

Follow our new Instagram page where 
you will find updates, activities, and 
news and announcement for Cheverly 
Youth (High School and Middle School).   

https://www.facebook.com/Cheverly-Youth-Development-102799905670278
https://www.cheverly-md.gov/cheverly-youth


6 

 

SOLID ANIMAL WASTE ORDINANCE 
                              Sec. 4-10 (a)   It shall be unlawful                         
                              for a person controlling an animal,            
                              except a seeing eye dog, to allow or  
                              permit solid waste of such animal to 
remain on the property of any other person without the 
consent of the owner or occupant thereof; or on such 
public properties as are prohibited by order of the Mayor 
and Council of the Town of Cheverly. Prohibited areas 
are sidewalks, Gast Park, American Legion Park, Boyd 
Park, & play areas of all other parks. 
 
 

VACATIONS & HOME SECURITY 
 

Residents planning to be away for vacations should visit 
https://www.cheverly-md.gov/cheverly-police-department/

webforms/house-check-request to arrange to have their homes 
checked while they are gone.   
 

The following items should also be checked to make sure 
your residence is safe and looks as much as possible like 
someone is there: 
 

 Cancel newspaper & mail delivery or have a neighbor 
pick it up for you. 

 Arrange for lawn care. 
 Store valuables, preferably in a bank. 
 Store lawn mowers, bicycles, and lawn furniture inside. 
 Set lights inside the house on a timer. 
 Set telephone bells as low as possible. 
 Draw shades and drapes.  
 Lock cars left in the driveway. 
 Make sure smoke detectors are working. 
 Lock all windows and doors. 
 Give your house key & itinerary to at least one friend or 

neighbor. 
 

OUTDOOR BURNING REMINDER 
Sec. 12-3.  
(a) No person shall burn or cause to be burned any 

trash, lumber, leaves, straw, tree branches, trees, 
logs or other combustible material on any          
improved street, gutter, parking strip, parkway, 
park, alley or any other town property within the 
corporate limits of the Town of Cheverly.  

(b)  No person shall burn or cause to be burned any 
trash, lumber, leaves, straw, tree branches, trees, 
logs or other combustible material within the     
corporate limits of the Town of Cheverly, without 
first obtaining a permit from the Town of    
Cheverly, excluding outdoor cooking devices.   

 

(Ord. No. 11-77, 8-11-77)  
 

Charter  
Reference -Authority to control  

and prevent fires,  
§ C-23A(26) 

 

MOST COMMON CODE VIOLATIONS 
 
 

 

Please scan the QR code to see the 
most common code violations FAQ's 

 

 
 
 

VIRTUAL CODE TALKS 

January 10th at 6:15 pm Wards:  1, 2, & 3 
January 24th at 6:15pm Wards:   4, 5, 6 &  Old 4th  
              

Topic: Virtual Code Talks 
Time: This is a recurring meeting Meet anytime 
 

Join Zoom Meeting 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89643437593?
pwd=UnJ1RjhKVXRadTk1Y25qT1J2OXlpdz09 
 
 

Meeting ID: 896 4343 7593 
Passcode: 140666 
 

SIDEWALKS 
 

TOWN CODE Sec. 18-4.1—SIDEWALKS  

Whenever snow accumulates to a depth of one inch or 

more, it is the duty of each  occupant to 

clear the snow from the    sidewalk adja-

cent to that property, within 12 hours after 

the snow ceases, (unless at night, in which 

case it shall be removed within 12 hours 

after sunrise). Snow and ice removed from sidewalks 

shall NOT be deposited on streets or other sidewalks.  
 

When ice forms on sidewalks, occupant shall place 

sand, ashes or other such material on sidewalks within 

6 hours, (unless at night, in which case it can be 

spread by noon of the next day).  
 

Icy spots on public property can be reported to Public 

Works at 301-773-2666. 
 

DEAD TREES  

Note: Code Compliance Officers will be identifying 
dead trees in Town.  Please contact Code Compliance 
if you have any questions or concerns at (240) 770-7647 . 

 CODE COMPLIANCE  

https://www.cheverly-md.gov/cheverly-police-department/webforms/house-check-request
https://www.cheverly-md.gov/cheverly-police-department/webforms/house-check-request
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89643437593?pwd=UnJ1RjhKVXRadTk1Y25qT1J2OXlpdz09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89643437593?pwd=UnJ1RjhKVXRadTk1Y25qT1J2OXlpdz09
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 CODE COMPLIANCE  

PARKING COMPLIANCE  
 

TOWN CODE -  Sec. 18-4.2 and Sec. 27.5   
 

Vehicles that have not moved for 72+ 
hours may be towed; all vehicles 
need to be  operational & legally  
operable on both private property 
and on the street.  

 

Commercial vehicles are prohibited to park in front 
of residential properties.  
 

 

TOWN CODE - Sec. 27-10—Parking  

A snow emergency shall exist whenever snow has 

accumulated on the streets to a depth of one (1) 

inch or more. The provisions of this 

subsection shall be effective without 

any notification and shall remain in 

effect until the street is plowed;  

provided, however, that when snow shall accumulate 

to a depth of one inch or more after 11:00PM, the  

provisions of this subsection shall not be effective  

until 7:00AM the day following and shall remain in 

effect until the street is plowed.  

PARKING RESTRICTIONS: During a snow 

emergency no person shall park any vehicle as   

follows:  

 On the cul-de-sac portion of any street,  

 On any courts,  

 On the even-numbered side of all streets,  

(exception) On the odd-numbered side of 59th       

Avenue, and one block of Inwood Street between 

Cheverly Avenue & Belleview Avenue.  

 

NOTE: The snow emergency parking restrictions do 

not override existing no-parking zones or apply to 

streets where enforcement would disallow all parking 

because of a no-parking zone, or to streets with any 

barrier or strip dividing lanes of traffic.  
 

PRIORITIES: The snow removal operations work 

under the following priorities: 1.) Cheverly Avenue 

2.) principal connecting streets: Forest Road, Crest 

Avenue, Valleyway, Greenleaf Road, 62nd Avenue, 

State Street, Schuster Drive; 3.) all other streets. 

Follow the Town of Cheverly 
on Instagram to get the latest 
news and announcements,  
updates, and activities. 

WINTER WEATHER REMINDERS TOWN  
 

CODE - Sec. 27-10— 
Parking A snow emergency shall exist whenever 
snow has accumulated on the streets to a depth of 
one (1) inch or more.  
 

The provisions of this subsection shall 
be effective without any notification 
and shall remain in effect until the 
street is plowed; provided, however, 
that when snow shall accumulate to a depth of one 
inch or more after 11:00PM, the provisions of this 
subsection shall not be effective until 7:00AM the day 
following and shall remain in effect until the street is 
plowed.  
 

PARKING RESTRICTIONS: During a snow 
emergency no person shall park any vehicle as  
follows:  
 On the cul-de-sac portion of any street,  
 On any courts,  
 On the even-numbered side of all streets, 

(exception) on the odd-numbered side of 59th  
Avenue, and one block of Inwood Street between 
Cheverly  Avenue & Belleview Avenue.  

 

NOTE: The snow emergency parking restrictions do 
not override existing no-parking zones or apply to 
streets where enforcement would disallow all parking 
because of a no-parking zone, or to streets with any 
barrier or strip dividing lanes of traffic.  
 

PRIORITIES: The snow removal operations work 
under the following priorities:  
1.) Cheverly Avenue  
2.) principal connecting streets: Forest Road, Crest 
Avenue, Valley Way, Greenleaf Road, 62nd Avenue, 
State Street, Schuster Drive;  
3.) all other streets.  
 

Visit the Town website at 
www.cheverly-md.gov or scan the QR 
code for the Town of Cheverly Public 
Works Snow Removal FAQ’s.  
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RESIDENTIAL ZONE PARKING 
                             2023 Residential ZONE parking            
                             permits will be  available December                     
                             15th. The price of the permit is $5 
per vehicle.  There is a maximum of 2  quest passes 
per residence.  The first guest pass is free and the sec-
ond guest pass may be obtained for $2 fee.  (Note: 

ONLY two guest passes per address.)  
Applications can be downloaded from the Town website 
at  www.cheverly-md.gov  under  the Form and File tab. 
 

Please drop completed applications in the Permits Box 
located at Town Hall or mail to: Code Enforcement, 
6401 Forest Road, Cheverly, MD 20785. 

 CODE COMPLIANCE  

http://www.cheverly-md.gov
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TRASH SCHEDULE  

Mondays (Town Wide) Yard Waste Pick Up  
Mondays (East Side) Trash Pick Up 
Tuesdays (West Side) Trash Pick Up 
Wednesdays (Town Wide) Recycling Pick Up 
Thursdays (East Side) Trash Pick Up, including Bulk Trash Pick Up 
(3 Items Limit) 
 

Fridays (West Side) Trash Pick Up, including Bulk Trash Pick Up (3 Items Limit) 
Note: Bulk Trash is limited to 3 items and only on the days listed above. 
 

Public works crews start pick ups at 7:30 AM. Regular Trash, Bulk Trash, Yard Waste and   
Recycling need to be at the curb before 7AM.  Yard Waste and Recycling  should not be put 
in plastic trash bags.  Electronics will no longer be picked up with Recycling on  
Wednesdays.  They will be picked on Thursdays or Fridays with Bulk Trash.  
 
 

Please help the Public Works crew out by not parking 
in front of the yard waste, trash,  recycling, and bulk 
trash.  The  picture shows how difficult it can be for 
the crew when there's a vehicle parked.  
 

If you have any questions, call Public Works,  
301-773-2666.  
 

 PUBLIC WORKS 

Town of  Cheverly  
Publ ic  Works  Hol iday  Schedule  

Report Street Light Problems to Pepco 
 

If you are having any problems with street lights (they are out, blinking on and off, etc.) you can 

contact  Pepco directly.  Go to www.pepco.com, go to Outages, and click on    Report a Street 

Light Outage.  Enter  either the address or pole number.  A map showing the street lights in the 

area will  appear. Click on the  street light you wish to report. You will be directed to enter      

information  about the light and your contact  information.    Or Scan  >>>> 

Public Works Department and  All Town  
Administrative Offices  (Town Hall, Public  

Works, and Police) Holiday Schedule  
 

Martin Luther King Jr. Day  
Monday, January 16,  2023 

 

Public Works  and  All Town Administrative Offices 
(Town Hall, Public Works, and Police) will be CLOSED  

 

No Trash and Yard Waste Pick Up  
Town Wide Trash and Yard Waste will be  
picked up on Tuesday, January 17, 2023.  

http://www.pepco.com
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 PUBLIC WORKS 

HOLIDAY DONATIONS  TO PUBLIC WORKS WORKERS                                                                                                                             
IF YOU WOULD LIKE TO SAY THANK YOU TO THE PUBLIC WORKS  WORKERS BY        

GIVING A DONATION DURING THE HOLIDAY SEASON,  PLEASE FEEL FREE TO MAIL       
IN DONATIONS TO THE PUBLIC WORKS OFFICE, 6401 FOREST ROAD, CHEVERLY, MD 
20785 OR DROP IT OFF IN  THE PUBLIC WORKS BOX MOUNTED TO THE OUTSIDE OF      

THE TOWN  HALL BUILDING BY JANUARY 18, 2023. DONATIONS WILL BE SPLIT             
AMONG ALL THE EMPLOYEES. THANK YOU FOR YOUR DONATIONS.  
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 PUBLIC WORKS 
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 TREE EVALUATION PROGAM FOR 
TOWN RESIDENTS  

 

Did you know you can request 
one tree inspection per year 

by the Town’s Arborist? 
 

To request a private tree inspection 
visit the Town website at 
www.cheverly-md.gov, complete and 

return the Tree Evaluation,  
Agreement form and submit the $85 inspection fee.   
 

Fees can be made online or via mail by check. 
Checks should be made payable to the Town of 
Cheverly and mailed or dropped off at: Town Hall, 
Attention Public Works, 6401 
Forest Road,  Cheverly, MD 
20785. Once the inspection is 
completed the  resident will  
receive a report on their tree.  
Please note: checks will not be 
deposited until after the inspection 
report is completed.   Scan  >>> 

 PUBLIC WORKS 
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 One team, One mission, Team Cheverly!  
 
 

Message from the Chief 
Carl Miller  

  (policechief@cheverly-md.gov) 

TELEPHONE NUMBERS 
  Police Emergency      9-1-1 
  

   Police Non-Emergency      (301) 352-1200 
   

  Cheverly Police Headquarters     (301) 341-1055 
Hours: 9:00am - 5:00pm  Monday - Friday  

Crime Report for November 2022 
*Note that all addresses are in Hundred Blocks 

11/07/2022 20:07 HRS Landover Road/ Pinebook Avenue DUI /Arrest 

11/08/2022 11:00 HRS 6400 Blk of Forest Avenue Fraud 

11/10 /2022 17:46 HRS 6300 Blk   Landover Road Stolen Vehicle 

11/13/2022 10:30 HRS 6300 Blk   Landover Road Theft From Auto 

11/13/2022 12:00 HRS 6300 Blk Landover Road Theft From Auto 

11/13/2022 15:35 HRS 6000 Blk of Arbor Street Theft 

11/14/2022 19:45 HRS 6400 Blk of Landover Road Assault /Theft 

11/16/2022 14:00 HRS 3100 Laurel Avenue Assault/ Domestic 

11/17/2022 16:00 HRS 2900 Blk of Hillside Avenue Fraud 

11/17/2022 16:54 HRS 5600 Blk Landover Road Assault/Domestic / Theft 

11/17/2022 19:55 HRS 6400 Blk of Landover Road Shoplifting 

11/17/2022 20:30 HRS 6400 Landover Road Assault /Arrest 

11/25/2022 19:52 HRS Landover Road/ Pinebook Avenue DUI /Arrest 

11/27/2022 16:50 HRS 5800 Annapolis Road Assault 

11/28/2022 15:30 HRS 2300 Blk of Belleview Avenue Assault /Simple 

Message from the Chief  
 

Happy New Year and well wishes for 2023. This month’s 
message will focus on driving during the  
winter season. Snow, sleet, ice and below freezing  
temperatures all influence driving conditions.  During  
hazardous winter weather, safety depends on the  
drivers performance and good vehicle maintenance. The  
below tips will help you and your car weather the winter. 
 

Prepare Your Car-and-Yourself-for winter driving conditions  

 Understand how your car behaves in the snow. While 
features like anti-lock brakes and all weather tires can be 
advantageous, every car performs differently.  If possible 
practice stopping, starting and turning in a big, empty, 
snowy parking lot to get the feel of your wheels in the 
snow. 

 Make sure your battery is charged and working        
optimally 

 Be sure to keep your gas tank full 

 Change your oil filter and maybe your oil 

 Make sure your wiper fluid contains anti-freeze 

 Keep windshield and windows clear 

 Make sure that your tires have good tread and keep 
them properly inflated 

 Check your exhaust pipe to make sure it is clear 

 Pack your trunk for emergencies 
 

 Plan Your Trip with Common Sense  

 Allow extra time to arrive at your destination. 

 Don’t warm up your car/vehicle in an enclosed area, 
such as a garage 

 Fully charge your mobile devices.  

 Monitor the weather conditions before beginning your 
trip. 
 

Drive Extra Carefully   

 Drive slowly. 

 Leave more distance than usual between your   vehicle 
and the one just ahead of you. 

 Be careful when driving over bridges. 

 Know your route and be especially alert. 

 Be alert to pedestrians/animals. 

 Don’t activate your cruise control. 

 Stay tuned to weather reports and weather reports and 
weather-related accidents. 

 Don’t try to drive your way out of it. Seek shelter for 
both yourself and your car and wait for the storm to pass 

 If possible do not stop on hills 
 

Whether it’s snow, sleet or ice, winter weather can cause 
extremely dangerous road conditions. Preparing yourself 
and your vehicle for winter weather is key.   
       

                                                                                                          ~Chief  Carl Miller 

mailto:policechief@cheverly-md.gov
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 COLORING PAGE 
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January is National Blood Donor Month 
The month of January is usually a period of critical blood shortages. People stop 
donating blood during the holidays and when they get sick during cold and flu 
season. Blood drives also get snowed out during the winter months.     

Help ensure that this lifesaving resource is readily available to patients during 
this time. Find a location at https://www.aabb.org/for-donors-patients/give-blood 
to give blood and schedule your life-saving donation  appointment today. 
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CHEVERLY GREEN                                
INFRASTRUCTURE COMMITTEE      
Cheverly Green Infrastructure Committee 

January Monthly Meeting 
Date: Monday, January 2, 2023 

 

7:30-9:30 p.m. Virtually via Zoom, watch for  
announcements on the Cheverly town website 
 

Monthly meeting to report progress on Cheverly 
greening efforts and plan next steps and new  
initiatives. In implementing the Cheverly Green  
Infrastructure Plan, your Cheverly Green  
Infrastructure Committee is working on projects in 
education, planning, and research. 
 

All are welcome to join us! Contact  
sheila.salo@gmail.com for a copy of the meeting 
agenda. 
 

WHAT IS THE CHEVERLY GREEN INFRA-
STRUCTURE COMMITTEE?  WHAT DOES IT 
DO? 
 

Following Cheverly's adoption of the Cheverly Green 
Infrastructure Plan in 2011, the Mayor and Town 
Council established the Green Infrastructure  
Committee to work on implementation of the plan. 
The committee continues to be committed to  
supporting the community and our environment. 
 

The all-volunteer committee works with the  
community to teach and learn more about our  
environment. Just last month winter walks highlighted 
birds and plants in our natural areas. The committee 
initiates projects to protect and improve our  
environment. And the committee acts as an advisory 
body to the Mayor and Council. 
 

How does it do that? Sometimes the Council brings 
issues to the Green Infrastructure Committee, and 
sometimes the committee alerts the Council. The  
committee’s task is to research the issues -- it acts as a 
fact-finding body. As with any research the worth lies 
not so much in the answers arrived at, but in the  
questions asked. The committee then makes  
recommendations to the Mayor and Council. These 
recommendations might agree with the Council’s  
position or might offer different perspectives. The 
committee’s most important value to the community 
and the Council lies in its independence. At their best 
the Mayor and Council work with the Green  
Infrastructure Committee by supporting that  
independence. 
 

You are invited to join this dynamic committee     

looking out for our Cheverly community and its      

environment. The committee is always open to new 

members. Whether your interest is in education or  

research, in long or short-term projects, you can find a 

place on the Cheverly Green Infrastructure                 

Committee. Why not attend some of our meetings? 

We meet the first Monday of every month via Zoom. 

Meeting announcements and Zoom links are posted 

on the Town of Cheverly website. And check out 

www.greencheverly.org, where you can learn more 

about Green Infrastructure Committee projects and 

find all manner of information about our Cheverly  

environment. 
 

4th WARD CIVIC ASSOCIATION 
 

Hello neighbors! This is a friendly reminder about 
the Ward 4 Civic Association monthly Zoom meet-
ing.  The meetings are held every 3rd Monday of the 
Month.  The Zoom meeting information is:      

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81086133096?

pwd=RkdIMIdvVS9wTE1GK3hGZndCZE9IZz0

9 

ZOOM Meeting ID - 810-8613-3096 

Passcode - 534690 

Thank you for another great season! 
 

We are so grateful to our community for making the 
2022 season one of the best yet. From returning to 
normal to welcoming vendors old and new, we loved 
being able to bring local foods and crafts into your 
lives. 
 

Stay tuned for the 2023 Market Season dates, com-
ing soon!  
 

Also, we are looking for new board members to help 
with set up and tear down on market days, as well as 
other behind the scenes support. Is that you? If so, 
email us at cheverlycommunitymarket@gmail.com 
 

ST. AMBROSE SCHOOL  
 

St. Ambrose School will be having an Open House on 
Sunday, January 29, from 11 am to 2 pm and again on 
Tuesday, January 31, from 9 am to 11 am. Please 
come to meet the staff and see the wonderful things 
happening at our school. We are now accepting  
applications for the 23-24 school year. Limited space 
is available in some classes.  
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http://www.greencheverly.org
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Happy New Year!! Thanks for all that participated in 
our programming last year. 2023 looks to be even  
busier. Hosted by CPRC, join your neighbors, fellow 
parents, officials, and others at the Cheverly School 
Fair on Sunday, January 22, 2023, from 2-4pm at 
the Cheverly Community Center Gymnasium. 
This event will help Cheverly families learn about the 
variety of school options available to them and  
connect with parents and/or staff at these schools to 
learn more. Each participating school will have a table 
to share materials and prospective parents can talk 
with current parents with experience at the school 
(and potentially other school representatives). Note 
that the PGCPS lottery closes on Feb. 10, 2023. 

This fair is not just for public schools! You can also 
learn about private schools, co-ops, homeschooling 
options, preschools, etc. Check our website at 
www.cheverlyparent.org for more details or how to 
volunteer. Also feel free to use our website to use our 
calendar and check out resources. Continue to check 
your emails because the ever popular Valentine’s Day 
exchange will return in February. Let your child play 
cupid and spread some cheer to Cheverly! 
 

Please remember weekly playgroup happens every 
Monday, Wednesday and Friday in the gym from  
10-12. If the gym is closed for some reason, there will 
be an email to the list and post of Facebook to alert 
parents and caregivers. Please note that there is no 
playgroup on government holidays. There are toys on 
the stage in and on top of the wooden box. Please 
keep children away and watch your fingers since the 
lid is heavy! Make sure to leave the gym nice and 
clean and the toys organized. We also try to host a 
Sunday coffee hour playgroup either in the gym or at 
a local park. Contact us if you would like to host! 
As always we are looking for a few more board  
members or individuals who can volunteer for specific 
tasks like organizing baby meetups, playgroups and 
events!  If you have ideas for events we would also 
love to hear them. Contact cprcpresident@gmail.com 
with questions. 
 

If you aren’t a current member and would like to be, 

or just forgot to renew, please email us at  

cprcmembership@gmail.com or visit our website and 

click the “join” button. 
 

BOY SCOUT TROOP 257 
Put your boy on the path to fun outdoor adventures 
this winter and in the New Year! – Boy Scout BSA 
Troop 257 is expanding and has fun activities planned 
for boys 11 to 18 (sixth to twelfth grade.) This month 
we held our annual "Iceman Challenge," our winter 
campout, where the boys worked on rank require-
ments, learned Orienteering and did a 5 Mile Hike! 
Coming in the new year, we are planning an archery 
event, a Slider cooking challenge, Search and Rescue 
skill-building as well as spring swimming and 
kayaking. Plus, more campouts! If you are interested 
in joining Scouts, please contact Micah Watson at  
micah@cheverlyday.com or 240-603-9366. (We can 
also connect boys and girls 11 and under with Cub 
Scout Pack 257, and we can connect girls 11 to 18 
with a neighboring BSA Girls Troop.)  Reminder, we 
are selling firewood all winter. Please purchase some 
to support our troop. This is our primary fundraiser. 
Thanks in advance!  
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CIVIC AFRICAN AMERICAN             
COMMUNITY ORGANIZATION 

(CAACO) 

 

CAACO would like to wish you a safe happy 
holiday season and peace and blessings for the 
new year!! 
 
We will resume our monthly Zoom meetings 
in January 2023 and continue to provide  
support to the community. 
 
Meetings are every 4th Monday of the month 
at 7PM. 

 

Barbara Brown 
CAACO Convening Coordinator 

OfficialCAACO@gmail.com 
202-670-6418 

http://www.cheverlyparent.org
mailto:cprcpresident@gmail.com
mailto:cprcmembership@gmail.com
mailto:micah@cheverlyday.com


18 

 

The Cheverly Garden Club will be having their 
monthly meeting on Monday, January 16th at 7:00 pm 
in the fourth floor Parlor Room of the Cheverly  
United Methodist Church. Garden Club member  
Nicole Nies will be showing us how to make  
containers for sowing seeds during the winter. The 
process mimics the cold stratification needed for some 
types of seeds to germinate (perennials, hardy  
annuals, and vegetables). Please bring a clear or  
translucent 1-gallon milk jug marked with your name. 
The club will provide seeds and potting soil. The  

public is welcome to join us. 
 

The Cheverly Garden Club’s Life-Long Learning  

Grant is still taking applications. If you are interested 
in gardening, flowers, environmental issues,            

programs, and workshops to further your education, 
apply for one of our Lifelong Learning Grants. The 
maximum award is $500. You can apply if you are 18 

years old or older, reside in Cheverly or are a full-time 
employee of the Town. Grant applications are       
available by email. For more information, email the 

Garden Club at cheverlygardenclub@verizon.net. 

 

The 108 Music Series of the American  
Legion Post 108 presents 2023 Grammy 
nominee, Nathan and the Zydeco Cha Chas. 
This is going to be one big ol’ dance party. 

Friday, January 27th, doors open at 6:30, music at 
8pm. Tickets are $25 and can be purchased in advance 
at : www.the108musicseries.com or at the door. A 
shrimp etouffee dinner will be served from  
6:30-8:30pm for $15, while it lasts. Draft beer  
featuring Denizens Brewing Co. Plenty of free  
parking, Full Bar and a brand-new dance floor. All 
proceeds go to The Dugout new floor. 
 

The Sons of the American Legion Post 108 are having 
a raffle for a hunting knife. Tickets can be purchased 
at: www.cheverlyamericanlegion.com and in The 
Dugout Bar of the post. The knife is a Dan Heinecke - 
his knives are a work of art, and often sold without a 
sheath. Brett Smith of T Star leather made the  
beautiful unique sheath. This is an opportunity to own 
the work of two talented artists. Raffle tickets, $5 each 
or 5 for $20. Drawing to be held on Friday, Feb 3rd, at 
8pm in The Dugout. All proceeds go to the Charlotte 
Hall Veterans Home. 
 

Check our social media for more information:  
https://cheverlyamericanlegion.com/ 
 

Facebook -  
https://www.facebook.com/CheverlyAmericanLegion 
or Instagram @cheverlylegion 

 

   CHEVERLY VILLAGE 
 

   What Would Start  
   Your Year Off Just Right?  

 

Cheverly Village would like to suggest these five 
ideas: 
1.  Find new ways to enjoy aging in Cheverly by    
becoming a member of Cheverly Village!  
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Cheverly American Legion Post 108 

http://www.the108musicseries.com/
http://www.cheverlyamericanlegion.com/
https://cheverlyamericanlegion.com/
https://www.facebook.com/CheverlyAmericanLegion
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2.  Meet new friends of all ages as a Cheverly Village 
volunteer!  
3.  As a trained volunteer, enjoy using your many 
skills and talents to help your neighbors—on your 
own schedule! 
4. As a friend of the Village, donate to the Village or 
partner with us on some project!  
5.  Already a Cheverly Village volunteer or member 
or friend?  Then, ask us about opportunities to partici-
pate in leading the Village!  
To learn about how to become a member of Cheverly 
Village or to support the Village as a volunteer or a 
donor, see our website, www.cheverlyvillage.org, or 
contact us at village@cheverlyvillage.org or at  
240-770-1033.  

Diane La Voy, Cheverly Village Vice President 
 

THE WOMEN'S CLUB 
(We continue to grow and develop) 

 
PEOPLE DOING GREAT THINGS 

(Visit the Showcase at the Community Center for 
examples.) 

 
Together We Create a Safe & Loving Community 

That is Compassionate, Caring, Kind, and that  
defines "Love in Action" 

 
We send you "LOVE AND PEACE"  for 2023. 

 
Robert Conklin said that... 

Dreams get you into the future and add excitement 
to the present. 

So dream away, and dream often, and dream big. 
And never let anyone talk you out of your dreams. 

 
What is your dream? 

Is it vast enough, bold enough, to hold your soul? 
 

Love, Your Friend Neale (Donald Walsch) 
(today@nealedonaldwalsch.com) 

 
Participate with us to help achieve your dreams 

 
Meetings: Mon. Jan. 10 at 7p.m. / Wed. Dec. 18 at 

10 a.m. (Community Center) 
 

Membership: $25 / individual or $35 / family 
(donations appreciated) 

 
773-2211 / joycelang@verizon.net / the Steering 

Committee 
 

JOIN US IN BUILDING COALITIONS! 

CHEVERLY UNITED METHODIST CHURCH 
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COMMUNITY EVENT SCHEDULE 
 

 

Meetings & Events 

 

Mayor: Kayce Munyeneh      
Mayor@cheverly-md.gov      

240-478-4077 
 

Ward 1: Marverly Nettles   
CMWard1@cheverly-md.gov    

301-615-2215 
 

Ward 2: Micah Watson     
CMWard2@cheverly-md.gov    

240-603-9366 
 

Ward 3: Ted McCann        
CMWard3@cheverly-md.gov    

202-246-0910 
 

Ward 4: Joseph Dalaker  
CMWard4@cheverly-md.gov    

301-875-7498 
 

Ward 5:  Charley Garces   
CMWard5@cheverly-md.gov    

240-839-8693 
 

Ward 6: Amy Fry            
CMWard6@cheverly-md.gov    

301-678-3796 

Visite el sitio web de la 
Ciudad de Cheverly en 
www.cheverly-md.gov 
o escanee el código QR 
para obtener la  
traducción 
al  
Español 
del 
Boletín. 

TOWN ADMINISTRATOR 
Dylan Galloway 301-773-8360 
PUBLIC WORKS DIRECTOR 

Steve Brayman 301-773-2666 

CHIEF OF POLICE 
Carl Miller  301-341-1055 

 

TOWN OFFICES                                  
301-773-8360 

Hours: M-F, 9am -5 pm 
 

POLICE HEADQUARTERS 
301-341-1055 

Police Dispatch  
(Non-Emergency)  

301-352-1200 
 

CODE COMPLIANCE  
240-770-7647 

 

PHOTO ENFORCEMENT 
240-770-7641 

 

PUBLIC WORKS  
301-773-2666 

Hours: M-F, 7:30 am -4 pm   
 

MARYLAND RELAY 711 

Town of Cheverly Website: www.cheverly-md.gov  

Monday, January 2, 2023 
Happy New Year 

PUBLIC WORKS & TOWN OFFICES CLOSED  

 Monday, January 2nd Green Infrastructure Meeting 
 7:30 pm - 9:30 pm 

 Tuesday, January 3rd Planning Board Meeting 
 7:30 pm  

 Friday, January 6th   Live Well Health Fair 
 5:30 pm - 8:00 pm  Community Center - Gym 

 Sunday, January 15th Youth Y2K Party 
 3:00 pm   - 5:00 pm Community Center - Gum 

 Friday, January 13th Cheverly Police Department 
 9:30  pm  - 11:00 am Coffee w/the Chief - GYM 

 Sunday, January 15th  CUMC  
 10:00 am  Martin Luther King Observance 

Monday, January 16, 2023 - MLK HOLIDAY 
PUBLIC WORKS & TOWN OFFICES CLOSED  

 Sunday,  January 22nd  Cheverly School Fair 
 10:00 am -  4:00 pm  Community Center - Gym 

 Wednesday, January 25th  Blood Drive 
 10:00 am -  4:00 pm  Community Center - Gym 

 Friday, January 27th Cheverly American Legion 
 6:30 pm - 8:30 pm The 108 Music Series 

 January 22nd & 31st  St. Ambrose School  
     Open House 

mailto:CMWard1@cheverly-md.gov

